TNC Budget and Finance Committee

Tarzana  Community and Cultural Center

Minutes of Meeting June 18, 2014

Members Attending: Harvey Goldberg, Chairman. Allan Wertheim, Ken Schwartz, Bob Shmaeff, Jon Reich, Max Flehinger, Varant Majarian. Absent: Warren Holden.

Guests: Eran Heissler, Len Shaffer, and Sharon Brewer.

1) Chairman Goldberg called the meeting to order @7:04 PM.

2) There  were no public comments.

3) The minutes of the 5/21/2014 were reviewed and approved.

 On motion by Max, seconded by Allan the minutes were approved with Bob and Varant abstaining.

4) The Committee then reviewed the preliminary financial statements as of 5/31/ 2014 with the related financial data. There were no comments on the financials by the Committee. The Committee then reviewed the actual expenditures v. the budgeted expenditures including estimates of expenditures during the balance of June, 2014. We concluded that we had not spent approximately $2,222.64 of the amount allocated to us which  will be returned to DONE.  A motion to approve the financial statements , as presented, was made by Max and seconded by Jon. It was approved unanimously.

5) The Committee reviewed the May 2014 expenditures for submission to DONE. Motion made by Jon, seconded by Allan, to approve the May 2014 DONE expenditure report. It was approved unanimously.

6) The cost of the business cards will exceeded the budget by $250. After discussion it was suggested to transfer $250 from Outreach, Advertising, Nametags and Shirts to Outreach, Advertising, Name Plates and Business Cards in the 2013-2014 Budget.  A motion was made by Max and seconded by Jon to approve this reallocation. It was approved unanimously.

7) We then discussed the requests for funding in our next fiscal year (2014-2015) assuming we would be receiving $37,000. This was in addition to the previous submissions we had approved in May.

Energy & Environment Committee
   (a) Outreach, Events, Earth Day $4,776. We agreed that we will receive details as the project develops.

   (b)  Operations, General, Miscellaneous Committee expenses $250.
   (c)  Community Projects, School Garden Program $1,000.

A motion was made by Jon seconded by Max to approve the above. It was unanimously approved.
Operations-Presidents Request

 A request was made by the President to expend  $300 for tables to be used for meetings and events to be charged to Operations, General, and Furniture. After discussion a motion was made by Bob seconded by Allan. It was approved unanimously.

8) The Committee then discussed the Strategic Plan that will be  submitted with the 2014-2015 Budget.

At this point we do not know the rent we will be paying at our new space. We expect to know by the end of June.  Jon discussed several ideas on how to expand outreach with the Committee. We also discussed  the effectiveness of the mailing of the election postcards and the Town Hall fliers, our website and whether we can expand our outreach via social media.

A motion made by Max and seconded by Jon to approve the attached Strategic plan. It was approved unanimously.

9) There being no further business the meeting was adjourned @ 7: 53 PM.
Ken Schwartz, Acting Secretary
